TO THE RESIDENTS OF TERRACE BAY, SCHREIBER, ROSSPORT

Representatives of the Department of Treasury and Economics will conduct a Public Meeting in our area to review the recent policy recommendations as contained in the Northwestern Ontario Report "Design for Development".

This meeting will be the first of a number to be held throughout the Northwest over the next year to try to stimulate growth and will cover such related subjects as; Secondary Industry, Access Roads, Transportation, Tourism, Government Buildings, Pollution, etc.

We would hope for a good turnout of Township Council, Chamber of Commerce, Industry, Labour, interested organizations and general public.

This meeting is sponsored by the Northwestern
Ontario Development Council and will be held at:MEETING PLACE: TERRACE BAY RECREATION

CENTRE (Large Meeting Room)
WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 9th,
1970

TIME:

7:00 P.M.

W.E. CAVANAUGH, Reeve.

TOWN TALK - Cont'd from page 1

our two cemeteries. In keeping with our well kept community, this project is a must and can be accomplished out of current revenue over the next two years and would include the enlargement of the. Protestant cemetery, replacement of rotting fences, improved parking and a new and shorter approach road with appropriate archway.

I think I can say with at least a little pride that your Council has just completed a most fruitful two

years of office.

1. We have completed a new and extensive Zoning By-Law to govern the use of land throughout the Township.

2. Completed a new sanitary sewage line to existing sewage lagoon to conform to Ontario Water Resources Commission's standard.

3. Installation of highway street lighting to the CPR werhead for pedestrian and motorists safety. We hope to complete the portion between Lakeview and Fort Garry in 1971.

4. Complied with the recommendations of the Ontarion Fire Marshall's Office by building a Municipal Fire Hall thus providing a most efficient fire fighting unit.

5. Complied a long term Public Works program - Continued next column

MINOR HOCKEY ASSOCIATION

PEANUT BLITZ FRIDAY, DECEMBER 11th. Please support your Minor Hockey Club by buying a variety package of nice, fresh peanuts.

some of which has been completed. For Example storm sewer run off from Fort Garry area. - recovering of the west sewage disposal sedimenta-

tion tank.

This program also calls for the up-grading of sidewalks, curbs and road throughout the town.

6. Entered into a contract with Kimberly-Clark Corporation to complete the original township plan of the extension of Lakeview Drive. I consider this an excellent business deal as far as the taxpayer is concerned. For our commitment of \$40,000.00 which will be recovered in a very few years through increased assessment, we will have a real acquisition to our town.

7. At the request of Council, the Ontario Hydro-Electric Commission prepared a revised retail rate structure applicable to our customers which resulted in the change over from the flat rate to a special hot water block of KWHrs at a reduced rate for water heating. The flat rate system is being phased out throughout the province.

Without making any promises I think I can safely assure our taxpayers that for the foreseeable future there will be no further tax increases for municipal

Continued on page 8